Town of Ridgeville Minutes of the Public Budget Hearing-2018 Proposed Budget Monday, November 20, 2017

Board Members Present: Chairman, Keith Giraud; 1st Supervisor, Ron Luethe; 2nd Supervisor, Jerry Haney; also attending were Clerk, Rita Williams; Treasurer, Kathy Cale, and 15 other voting residents and two non-residents.

The Budget Hearing was opened by Chairman, Keith Giraud with the pledge to the flag.

Chairman Giraud asked those in attendance to review the proposed budget presented for the 2018 Year.

There were few questions on the budget presented.

The budget hearing was adjourned with a motion from Ron Luethe and seconded by Jerry Haney. Motion Carried. There were a total of 15 residents and 2 who were not residents attending with 10 residents voting YES to adjourn and 5 not voting. Motion Carried.

Rita Williams Clerk

Town of Ridgeville Special Town Meeting of the Electors-2018 Budget Monday, November 20, 2017

Chairman Giraud then opened the Special Meeting of the Electors-2018 Budget.

Chairman, Keith Giraud noted that the only thing to approve at the Special Meeting of the Electors-2018 Budget was the Levy. It was noted that the Levy will be decreasing by -7.140% for a total levy of \$146,242.00 for the coming year. This is mostly due to the fact that we will not have as much debt for the coming year with the plow truck being paid off. There was a vote by show of hands to approve the levy the 2018 Year.

There were 15 voting resident attending with 10 yes votes and five (5) not voting.

Chairman Giraud adjourned the electors meeting and we went right into the regular monthly meeting.

Rita Williams Clerk